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Feather River 
Rail Society 
Portola Railroad 

Museum 
Preserving 

"Sale' gin/Art.9741e. ..9?.4.7111; 
P.O. Box 608 

Portola. California 96122 
(916) 832-4131 

Hours: Memorial Day to Labor Day -- open sev- 
en days a week 10:00AM to 5:00PM. rail, winter 
and spring hours: Open weekends 10:00AM to 

5:00PM. 
The Feather River Rail Society, a tax exempt 
public benefit California corporation, is the his - 
torical society for the Western Pacific Railroad 
and operates the Portola Railroad Museum in 
Portola, California. The FRRS is not associated 
with the western Pacific Railroad. 

MRS Tax II) number is 68-0002774 
Member of Tourist Railway Association 

Board of Directors 

Publisher of "The Headlight" 
John Ityczkow 5ki 

P.O. Box 1663 
Sparks. Nevada 89432 

(702) 826-7740 

Train Sheet Editor 
Membership Secretary 

Ed Warren 
110 Date Palm Drive 

Sparks. Nevada 89436 
(702) 673-3610 

Membership 
Associate 	 $15.00 
Active 	 $25.00 
Family 	 $30.00 
Life 	 $300.00 

Dues are paid for 12 months from time of 
receipt. All memberships have one vote ex-
cept for Associate. Associate members also 
do NOT receive the popular quarterly publi-
cation - The Headlight. 

Norman Holmes 	 (916) 832 -4737 
President. Founder and General Manager 

Bruce Cooper 	(916) 832-4532 Vice President 
Gordon Wollcsen (916) 832-5311 Treasurer 
Kent Stephens 	 (916) 895-1603 Secretary 
Brian Challender 	  (916) 525-4835 
Wayne Monger 	 {707) 746-8238 
Hank Stiles 	 (9161 836.2881 
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Nineteen ninety-one will present a number of 
challenges to our Society. Our locomotive rental 
program has made the public aware of our exis-
tence through TV and newspaper coverage. We are 
approaching a complete collection of early diesel 
locomotives by manufacturer and model. Only Fair-
banks-Morse is not get represented among the ma-
jor manufacturers. We need to improve the ap-
pearance of our facility and equipment so that the 
visiting public will be impressed. An interpretive 
display is necessary to educate the public as to the 
significance of our collection as it relates to rail-
road history. 

While our diesel collection is impressive, we do 
not want to forget the prime reason this museum 
was started. Western Pacific. We have saved 9 WP 
diesel locomotives, 46 WP freight cars and 3 WP 
cranes. This is without a doubt the most complete 
collection of any railroad's equipment. During next 
April and early May we will have Union Pacific's 
double-header steam powered passenger train 
staying overnight in Portola. Hundreds of passen-
gers and train viewers will be here. Railf air '91 will 
attract several hundred thousand visitors to Sac-
ramento. We will have a booth at Railfair publiciz-
ing our museum. We must be ready to receive and 
impress the visitors we are sure to attract. Your 
assistance, whether financial or physical, or both, 
will be needed. 

My wishes are for a peaceful and prosperous 
New Year for all. 

--Norman W. Holmes 
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